WHENEVER. WHEREVER. We'll be there.



September 17, 2024

Board of Commissioners of Public Utilities P.O. Box 21040 120 Torbay Road St. John's, NL A1A 5B2

Attention: Jo-Anne Galarneau

Executive Director and Board Secretary

Dear Ms. Galarneau:

Re: Newfoundland and Labrador Hydro – 2025 Capital Budget Application – Technical Conference

On July 25, 2025, the Board of Commissioners of Public Utilities (the "Board") established the review schedule for Newfoundland and Labrador Hydro's ("Hydro") 2025 Capital Budget Application (the "Application"). The review schedule set today's date as the deadline for parties to file a request for a technical conference on the Application, including a list of projects or areas of concern to be addressed, as well as to provide notice of intervenor evidence, including the names of the experts and the areas on which they will provide evidence.

Hydro's Application filing, introductory presentation, and two rounds of requests for information provide Newfoundland Power with sufficient evidence to assess Hydro's Application. As a result, Newfoundland Power is not requesting a technical conference and does not plan to provide intervenor evidence in relation to Hydro's Application.

If you have any questions regarding the enclosed, please contact the undersigned at your convenience.

Yours truly,

Dominic Foley Legal Counsel Board of Commissioners of Public Utilities September 17, 2024 Page 2 of 2

ec. Shirley Walsh

Newfoundland & Labrador Hydro

Paul Coxworthy Stewart McKelvey

Senwung F. Luk Olthuis Kleer Townshend LLP

Nick Kennedy Olthuis Kleer Townshend LLP Dennis Browne, K.C.

Browne Fitzgerald Morgan & Avis

Denis Fleming Cox & Palmer

Dean Porter Poole Althouse